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400 ROOD AVENUE, ROOM 224 
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January 17, 2024  

 
Regulatory Division 
 
SUBJECT: No Permit Required – File Number SPA-2023-00600, Oak Star Bank 
 
 

       
   

    
     

 
To Whom It May Concern: 
 
 This letter responds to your request for a determination of potential Department of 
the Army permit requirements for the proposed Oak Star Bank located at latitude 
39.055077°, longitude -108.549975°, in Grand Junction, Mesa County, Colorado. The 
work, as described in the submitted project description, will consist of constructing a 
12,000-square-foot building for a bank and retail stores on 0.44 acre in a Planned 
Development zone district. We have assigned Department of the Army file number 
SPA-2023-00600 to this project. Please reference this number in any future 
correspondence concerning the project. 
 
 Based on the information provided and a desktop survey performed by this office, 
we have determined that a Department of the Army permit is not required since the site 
consists entirely of uplands. However, please be advised that there are potential waters 
of the U.S. located in the vicinity of the project site and it is incumbent upon you to 
remain informed of any changes in the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers (Corps) 
Regulatory Program regulations and policy as they relate to your project. If the plans 
change such that waters of the U.S. could be impacted by the proposed project, please 
contact our office for a reevaluation of permit requirements. 
 
 This decision is based on an approved jurisdictional determination (JD) (attached) 
that there are no waters of the United States on the project site. The basis for this JD is 
that the project site contains entirely uplands. A copy of this JD is also available at 
http://www.spa.usace.army.mil/reg/JD. This approved JD is valid for five years unless 
new information warrants revision of the determination before the expiration date. 
 
 You may accept or appeal this approved JD or provide new information in 
accordance with the attached Notification of Administrative Appeal Options and Process 
and Request for Appeal (NAAOP-RFA). If you elect to appeal this approved JD, you 
must complete Section II of the form and return it to the     

         
            within 60 

days of the date of this notice.  Failure to notify the Corps within 60 days of the date of 
this notice means that you accept the approved JD in its entirety and waive all rights to 
appeal the approved JD. 
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 If you have any questions concerning our regulatory program, please contact the 
project manager,         or by e-mail at 

  At your convenience, please complete a Customer 
Service Survey on-line available at https://regulatory.ops.usace.army.mil/customer-
service-survey/ 
 
 Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
    
     
 
Enclosures 
 
cc:  

    
 
  








